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RECOGNITION WALL HONORING THE DREXEL 100 TO BE INSTALLED 
IN THE GREAT COURT OF MAIN BUILDING
The Drexel 100 has been celebrating the University’s most 
distinguished graduates for 27 years. The Past Chair of the Drexel 100, 
David R. Geltzer ’77, had a vision for a physical presence on campus 
for the Drexel 100 inductees’ names.  

“I thought the University was missing an opportunity to tell visitors, 
especially prospective students and parents, who some of our most 
notable graduates have been,” Geltzer said.

The Office of Institutional Advancement conducted a study and 
not only found a willingness at Drexel to have such a recognition wall, 
but also an ideal location: a large open wall just steps away from the 
Admission Visit Center on the second floor of the Great Court in Main 
Building.  The new recognition wall could be a first stop as families 
begin their campus tour.

Mr. Geltzer was so pleased by this opportunity that he decided 
to sponsor the recognition wall through his Geltzer Family 
Foundation. Once it is completed, the Foundation will also sponsor 
a dedication reception. The recognition wall is expected to be ready 
by Fall 2019.  

The recognition wall will be large enough to list all 267 of the 
current Drexel 100 members plus room to add names for the next 

decade. It will be created by Exit 
Design, a firm that has produced 
signage around campus with 
a design team led by a Drexel 
alumna, Amy Rees ’95.    

The listing for each Drexel 
100 member will include his/her 
name, graduation year, induction 
year, and a one to three-
word description capturing 
the person’s distinction, e.g. 
Entrepreneur, Civic Leader or 
Technology Innovator.

Members of the Drexel 100 
will receive a mailing in the 
coming months that will allow 
them to confirm how they wish 
to be listed. Every effort will be 
made to accommodate members’ 
preferences, space permitting.

A NOTE FROM THE CHAIR
Dear Drexel 100 Members and Friends,

This year we are celebrating our 14th induction 
ceremony for the Drexel 100 on May 18, 2019. 

Congratulations to all of the 2019 honorees! 
This tradition began during Drexel’s centennial 
celebration in 1992 and continues today as strong 
as ever.  For 2019, we will welcome 17 stellar alumni 

into the group, bringing our total number of inductees to 267. 
This year’s honorees hail from seven different Drexel schools 

and colleges, representing graduation years from 1956 to 2003. I 
commend my fellow Drexel 100 members for voting in a manner that 
fairly represents our alma mater’s breadth of educational studies. We 
will continue to strive for even broader inclusivity in the year ahead.

In addition to welcoming our new members, I am proud to share 
another reason 2019 is an important year for the Drexel 100. Later 
this year, we will unveil a first-of-its-kind physical, on-campus 
tribute to the Drexel 100 honorees.

With gratitude to our Immediate Past Chair, David Geltzer ’77, a 
recognition wall listing our entire membership will be erected in the 
Great Court of Main Building. This wonderful tribute was not only 

David’s idea, but the Geltzer Family Foundation is sponsoring its 
design, fabrication and installation. Thank you, David! 

In the coming months, you will receive correspondence asking 
how you would like your name listed on the wall. Soon after, you 
will receive an invitation to the wall’s unveiling.

It is an honor to serve as your Drexel 100 Chair for the current 
term. When I graduated from Drexel in 1994, I never imagined 
I would have the opportunity to lead a group of Drexel’s most 
distinguished alumni. As we all know personally, our Drexel 
education prepared us for many things we weren’t able to imagine 
at the time. Thank you for the opportunity to be reminded once 
again of the incredible impact of Drexel’s outstanding alumni.

I look forward to seeing many of you on May 18, as well as later 
in the year when we celebrate the recognition wall as a permanent 
tribute to Drexel’s alumni achievement.

Sincerely,

K. Blair Christie ’94, ‘99, Chair

The Drexel 100 Newsletter
A Publication for Members of The Drexel 100 • Spring 2019

Planned location for Drexel 100 Recognition Wall
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Hallee Adelman, PhD, SoE ’03
Tireless Education Advocate
Children’s Book Author and 
Documentary Creator
Dr. Adelman is a children’s book 

author and an advocate for bettering the lives of 
children and families through education, story 
and film. In addition to her books, Dr. Adelman 
created a documentary on addiction as well 
as social media to help children develop their 
creativity and interpersonal skills. She started 
her career as an elementary school teacher 
where she was nominated for the Disney 
Teacher of the Year Award multiple times. Dr. 
Adelman is a prominent civic activist and has 
worked with Jewish Family and Children’s 
Service of Greater Philadelphia to create 
community programming. She has also served 
as a trustee at organizations including The 
Franklin Institute, Simon’s Heart, Please Touch 
Museum, The Philadelphia School Partnership 
and Wissahickon Charter School.

Brian S. Alper, MD, CoM ’96
Digital Age Physician
�Founder of DynaMed and  
Vice President of Innovations, 
EBSCO Health

While a medical student, Dr. Alper created 
DynaMed, a clinical reference tool for 
physicians and other health care professionals 
for use at the point-of-care. Today, DynaMed 
Plus provides a continuously updated synthesis 
of evidence and guidance to more than 
one million physicians globally and is used 
20 times per minute on the web or mobile 
apps. Dr. Alper has facilitated commercial 
development of reference tools for nurses, allied 
health professionals and patients, and has 
advanced the global community with methods 
for guideline development (RAPADAPTE), 
evidence assessment (GRADE Working 
Group), shared decision making (Option 
Grid), clinical decision support (HL7), and 
mobilizing computable biomedical knowledge 
(EBMonFHIR). At Drexel, Dr. Alper serves on 
the Executive Advisory Board of the College of 
Computing & Informatics. 

James Bean, BS, LeBow ’91
Leading Technology Executive
Former Vice President, Apple Inc.
Mr. Bean spent 20 years at Apple 
Inc. where he served in several 

senior roles including Vice President of 
World-Wide Sales Finance, Vice President of 
Corporate Financial Planning & Analysis, and 
finally Vice President of Retail, where he led a 
large global team of more than 500 employees 
and oversaw the operations of 486 stores in 
19 countries. He is now an early stage investor 
in technology and healthcare companies and 
operates Brand Napa Valley winery which 
produces high-end California Cabernet blends. 
Mr. Bean has served on the Drexel Board of 
Trustees since 2015.

Nancy MacIntyre DeBenedictis,  
BS, LeBow ’81
Champion for Kids and Technology
�Founder & CEO, Fingerprint Digital
Ms. DeBenedictis combines a track 

record of excellence with fresh innovations in 
the rapidly growing field of KidTech. She is 
a Silicon Valley trailblazer who brings more 
than 20 years of experience with game giants 
Hasbro, Atari and LucasArts to her startup, 
Fingerprint Digital, a global mobile technology 
company focused on the children’s market for 
education and entertainment products and 
services. Since 2011, Fingerprint has worked 
with enterprise partners like Samsung, Verizon, 
and Highlights for Children to create mobile 
products that weave together learning, play and 
digital literacy. Fingerprint’s award-winning 
products have been downloaded more than 50 
million times by families around the world. Ms. 
DeBenedictis has been hailed as one of the “Top 
50 Women in Tech Dominating Silicon Valley.”

David DeCampli, BS, CoE ’80
Electrifying Executive
Former Global Chief Compliance 
Officer, PPL
Mr. DeCampli dedicated his almost 

40-year career to public utilities both at home 
and abroad—a career that began with a Drexel 
co-op at the Philadelphia Electric Company. 
After 12 years at PPL, Mr. DeCampli retired 
as the Global Chief Compliance Officer, 
having overall responsibility of ensuring that 
PPL maintained an effective enterprise-wide 
ethics and compliance program in an ever-
evolving and increasingly complex regulatory 
and enforcement environment across PPL’s 
operating companies in the USA and United 
Kingdom. Previously, Mr. DeCampli served 
as President of PPL Energy Supply and PPL 
Generation, as well as President of PPL Electric 
Utilities Corporation. In his operating roles, he 
ensured that PPL’s domestic customers were 
reliably and cost effectively served. At Drexel, 
Mr. DeCampli shares his expertise as a member 
of the President’s Energy and the Environment 
Council and on the College of Engineering 
Dean’s Executive Advisory Council.

Richard DePiano, BS, LeBow ’64
Decision-maker in Business  
and at Drexel
�Executive Chairman of the Board, 
Escalon Medical Corporation

Mr. DePiano has had an epic business career 
stretching over 50 years. It started with 20 
years in public accounting with Touche Ross 
& Co. (now Deloitte), followed by a decade in 
venture capital with the Sandhurst Company, 
and finally 20 years as an entrepreneur with 
Escalon Medical Corporation, a producer 
of ophthalmic medical devices. Through all 
of this, Mr. DePiano has been a deeply loyal 
Drexel alumnus and has served on the Board of 
Trustees since 2006.

Patrick Dewar, MS, CoE ’91
International Aerospace Leader
Former Executive Vice President, 
Lockheed Martin International
As the first Executive Vice 

President of Lockheed Martin International, 
Mr. Dewar led the global expansion of the 
world’s top aerospace company. Lockheed’s 
impressive worldwide presence marks the 
pinnacle of Mr. Dewar’s 34-year career with 
the company, where he was responsible for 
operations and business development in 70 
countries. During his tenure, Lockheed Martin 
International added more than 1,000 jobs, 
achieved or surpassed all financial goals and 
exceeded market growth rates. His stature was 
recognized with induction as a Fellow of the 
Royal Aeronautical Society and membership 
on the Council of Foreign Relations. Mr. Dewar 
went on to establish The Trenton Group, LLC, 
a strategic investment group specializing in 
aerospace, defense and technology. At Drexel, 
Mr. Dewar serves on the President’s Leadership 
Council and is a member of the College of 
Engineering’s Alumni Circle of Distinction.

Stephen Klasko, MD, CoM ’78
Healthcare and Education Visionary
�President, Thomas Jefferson 
University and CEO,  
Jefferson Health

As President of Philadelphia-based Thomas 
Jefferson University and CEO of Jefferson 
Health since 2013, Dr. Klasko has steered one 
of the nation’s fastest growing academic health 
institutions based on his vision of re-imagining 
health care and higher education. Dr. Klasko’s 
vision has resulted in a truly innovative 21st 
century institution, exemplified by the merger 
of Philadelphia University and Thomas 
Jefferson University in 2017. Dr. Klasko’s 
record of success earned him #21 among 
Fast Company’s 100 Most Creative People in 
Business 2018, and tied for #2 on Modern 
Healthcare’s list of The Most Influential People 
in Healthcare. He is author of 2018’s Bless This 
Mess: A Picture Story of Healthcare in America, 
2016’s We CAN Fix Healthcare, and 1999’s The 
Phantom Stethoscope. In 2019, he spoke about 
the future of hospitals at the World Economic 
Forum in Davos.

Thomas A. Masci, Jr., BS, LeBow ’68
Healthcare Innovator and 
Veterans Advocate
�Co-Founder and Former Executive 
Vice President & CFO, Health 
Advocate, Inc.

Mr. Masci combined his finance and healthcare 
experience to radically improve the patient 
experience as the Co-founder, Executive Vice 
President, and CFO at Health Advocate, Inc., a 
healthcare advocacy and assistance company. 
His accomplishments at the company led him 
to be recognized as CFO of the Year, in the 
medium company category, by the Philadelphia 
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Business Journal in 2009. Mr. Masci is also a 
veteran who served in Korea after graduating 
college, and his service was celebrated with his 
induction into Drexel’s ROTC Hall of Fame 
in 2016. Mr. Masci has generously invested in 
Drexel in ways that reflect his personal and 
professional experience, creating the Masci 
Veterans Resource Center, Masci Tutoring in 
Accounting Fund, and the LeBow Commuters 
Learning Community Fund. 

Patrick McGonigal, BS, LeBow ’86
Healthcare Finance Change Agent
Former CFO, iHealth and  
Private Investor
A healthcare innovator turned 

angel investor, Mr. McGonigal made his mark 
by improving the processing of insurance 
payments. His 15 years of experience in finance 
and healthcare prepared him for success when 
he co-founded iHealth Technologies, a payment 
policy management company, in 2001. Now 
a private investor, Mr. McGonigal is giving 
back to the next generation of game-changers 
by generously supporting students at his 
alma mater. In addition to his other volunteer 
activities, Mr. McGonigal joined the Drexel 
Board of Trustees in 2018.

Barbara Moore, BS, CoE ’65
Trailblazer in Oceanography
Former Director of Undersea 
Research Program, National Oceanic 
and Atmospheric Administration

An early leader among women in STEM, 
Ms. Moore broke barriers throughout her 
career, starting as an engineer with the 
U.S. Department of Defense. Her co-op 
experience and Drexel degree along with 
an advanced degree in ocean engineering 
ultimately led her to become the first woman 
Director of the Undersea Research Program 
at the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration. Other highlights in Ms. 
Moore’s career included being among the first 
women to go on oceanographic survey cruises 
and to lead several missions in Hydrolab, 
an underwater habitat. In addition to her 
scientific research, Ms. Moore managed and 
worked on diplomatic science agreements 
with Russia and China that helped open doors 
to these once politically closed maritime 
nations. She ended her career in the federal 
service by working with the Department of 
State to delineate the outer boundaries of 
the continental margin of the United States 
through underwater mapping.

Joseph Mullin, BS, CoE ’56;  
MBA, LeBow ’60; MS, CoE ’62
Devoted Dragon in Industry and 
the Classroom
Emeritus Teaching Professor, Civil, 

Architectural, and Environmental Engineering, 
Drexel University 
Dr. Mullin educated and inspired Drexel 
engineering students for more than five 

decades. He was first appointed an Assistant 
Professor in 1961 and retired as a full 
Teaching Professor and Associate Head of 
the Department of Civil, Architectural, and 
Environmental Engineering in 2017. He 
combined his passion for teaching with an 
active career in industry, holding leadership 
positions with Pennoni Associates, SCM 
Corporation, General Electric and S.T. Hudson 
Engineering, Inc. In addition to his Drexel 
degrees, Dr. Mullin earned his PhD from 
Penn State where he was a National Science 
Foundation Fellow. In 1992, he was honored as 
the Delaware Valley Engineer of the Year.

Anthony M. Noce, Esq., BS, CoE ’80
Volunteer Leader
President, AMN Development, LLC
Mr. Noce is an Attorney and 
Professional Engineer who 

currently serves as President of AMN 
Development LLC. He has been a tireless 
Drexel volunteer for 44 years. While Chair 
of the Drexel University Alumni Association 
and as a Drexel Trustee from 2015-2017, Mr. 
Noce was instrumental in the development 
and publication of the Drexel history volume 
and led celebrations countrywide in honor of 
the University’s 125th anniversary. He is also 
dedicated to preserving the robust tradition 
of Greek Life; in addition to founding the 
Drexel Inter-Fraternity Alumni Association, 
he serves as Treasurer of the Pi Kappa Phi 
National Fraternity Properties Board. For 
Mr. Noce, Drexel is a family affair; his wife 
Kathleen ’79 and four of his five children 
(Anthony ’10, Michael ’11, Emily ’16 and Alex 
’20) are Dragons, as well as daughter-in-law, 
Caroline ’12.

Kathleen Reardon, BS, CoAS ’96
Cutting Edge Insurer
CEO, Hamilton Re
Ms. Reardon is the CEO of 
Hamilton Re, a property and 

casualty re/insurance company based in 
Bermuda. Her company uses data to change the 
way insurance is written, aiming to write risk 
quickly, confidently and intelligently by drawing 
on powerful analytics and research. Ms. 
Reardon first entered the insurance industry 
as a co-op student. Advancing to various 
leadership roles over the past 25 years, she 
began her career as an Actuarial Assistant at 
Cigna, advancing to Chief Underwriting Officer, 
International, at ACE (now Chubb) Tempest Re 
Bermuda before becoming Chief Underwriting 
Officer, Property, at Hamilton Re. Ms. Reardon 
is a Fellow of the Casualty Actuarial Society. 
She is also the Co-founder and Chair of Women 
in Reinsurance in Bermuda and was appointed 
Secretary-Treasurer for the Reinsurance 
Association of America for the 2018 fiscal year.

Maria Renz, BS, Westphal ’90
E-Commerce Trendsetter
�Vice President of Operations 
Customer Experience, Amazon
Ms. Renz is the Vice President of 

Operations Customer Experience for Amazon. 
She has been one of the key players who 
transformed Amazon.com into a shopping 
phenomenon of the 21st century. First joining 
the company in 1999, she recently served as 
technical advisor to CEO Jeff Bezos. She also 
helped launch Amazon’s free shipping policy 
and has led many of Amazon’s retail categories 
including Health & Personal Care, Beauty, 
Grocery, Shoes, Books, Movies & Music as well 
as serving as CEO to Amazon’s wholly owned 
subsidiary, Quidsi (diapers.com).

William Schutt, BS, LeBow ’67
Innovative Engineer and 
Entrepreneur
Founder, Former Owner and 
Chairman, MATCOR, Inc.

Mr. Schutt is the founder, former owner and 
Chairman of MATCOR, Inc., an engineering 
and manufacturing company serving the 
worldwide oil, gas, and infrastructure 
industries as well as government. Mr. Schutt 
holds seven US patents and several foreign 
patents. Recognized by the US government 
as one of the top experts in infrastructure 
corrosion, he was part of a White House 
delegation to the former Soviet Union. He has 
received numerous awards for his work and in 
2016 received an Honorary Doctor of Letters 
from Delaware Valley University. Mr. Schutt 
has been featured for his business and technical 
achievements in TIME Magazine and The New 
York Times, among many other publications, 
and has appeared as an expert commentator on 
radio and television. At Drexel, he serves on the 
External Advisory Board of the Charles D. Close 
School of Entrepreneurship.

Zikria Syed, MS, CCI ’89
Healthcare Technology Entrepreneur
CEO and Co-Founder, PatientWing
With a proven record of 
entrepreneurial success, Mr. Syed 

brings synergistic solutions to the growing 
sector of healthcare technology. He began 
his career by honing his management skills 
for firms like Microsoft and Siemens before 
branching out to start Broadpeak, a clinical 
trial collaboration technology company. 
Following the sale of Broadpeak, Mr. Syed co-
founded NextDocs, a global leader in providing 
Microsoft SharePoint-based compliance 
solutions to life sciences organizations. After 
selling NextDocs in 2015, he then co-founded 
PatientWing, a cloudbased platform to 
accelerate medical research by connecting 
patients and doctors to life-saving clinical trials.
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For information, 
comments or questions 
about the Drexel 100, 

please contact:
Ken Goldman

Senior Associate  
Vice President,  

Presidential initiatives
Office of Institutional 

Advancement
Drexel University

3141 Chestnut Street, 
01-316

Philadelphia, PA 19104
Work: (215) 895-2607

Fax: (215) 895-4902
goldmankh@drexel.edu

Visit the Drexel 100 
online at  

drexel.edu/drexel100

COLLABORATIONS THAT SPARK  
NEW INDUSTRIES AND CHANGE LIVES
Professor Genevieve Dion Spearheads Functional Fabric Research at Drexel

She has been called an haute couture designer and a 
digital knitter. But the title that Genevieve Dion prefers 
most is “design scientist.” Dion had a stellar career in 
bespoke clothing and industrial design even before she 
arrived at Drexel in 2007 to direct the fashion design 
program at Westphal College of Media Arts & Design. 
At Drexel, Dion’s fascination with manipulating fabric 
evolved from high design to high technology. She 
recognized that the future of textiles lay in their ability 
to store and transmit energy and information. 

By 2012, Dion’s vision of a transdisciplinary hub for 
functional-fabrics research at Drexel took shape, and 
she founded the Shima Seiki Haute Tech Lab, which is 
now part of the Center for Functional Fabrics (CFF). 
The Center spearheads collaborations that integrate 
Dion’s mastery of textiles and product design with the 
expertise across Drexel in biotechnology, medicine, 
material sciences, electronics and computer science. 

With millions of dollars in funding from the 
NSF, NIH, Keck Foundation, AFFOA and the 

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, CFF’s hallmark 
projects include the “BellyBand,” which monitors 
contractions in pregnant women and respiration in 
premature infants, and energy-conducting yarns made 
with MXene, a new material discovered at Drexel. 

Under Dion’s leadership, the University is playing a 
key role in realizing the immense promise of functional 
fabrics, exploring applications in health, energy, 
communications and national defense. Drexel is also 
a key stakeholder in Advanced Functional Fabrics of 
America (AFFOA), a $75 million institute established 
by the U.S. Department of Defense to rejuvenate 
American textile manufacturing and bring new 
products to market. 

More recently, AFFOA established the 
Pennsylvania Fabric Discovery Center (PA FDC), also 
managed by Dion. The PA FDC focuses on helping 
companies and innovators take their advanced-
textile concepts from prototype to product, while also 
preparing the regional workforce for high quality 
jobs in this growing market sector.

Recently, CFF and PA FDC relocated to their new 
home in Schuylkill Yards, which will allow for major 
expansion. As an anchor tenant in this innovation 
district taking shape between Amtrak’s 30th Street 
Station and Drexel’s campus, Dion’s visionary lab will be 
easily accessible to industry, academia and government.

“We are designing not just the materials of the 
future, but the tools of the future,” emphasizes Dion. 
“We’re pushing the boundaries of how people work 
together. What emerges has almost limitless potential 
to ignite new industries.”

Professor Genevieve Dion was the keynote speaker at 
this year’s Drexel 100 Ceremony on May 18. 
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Lucile L. Adams-Campbell, PhD (BS, 
CoAS, 1977; MS, BIOMED, 1979), Professor 
of Oncology, Associate Director for Minority 
Health and Health Disparities Research 
at the Georgetown University Lombardi 
Comprehensive Cancer Center, and Associate 
Dean of Community Health and Outreach at 
the Georgetown University Medical Center, 
was named a 2018 Washingtonian of the Year 
by Washingtonian magazine in January 2019. 

Diran Apelian, ScD (BS, CoE, 1968) received 
the 2018 Innovator of the Year Award from 
Worcester Polytechnic Institute (WIP). 

Howard Benson (BS, CoE, 1980; HD, 2015) 
was featured in an interview in December 
2018 on Loudwire.com titled, “Meet Howard 
Benson, the Producer Making Your Favorite 
Bands.” He was also profiled in an article 
“Hitmaker Howard Benson” featured on 
MixOnline.com, and he was featured in a 
Billboard.com article about the new album 
from artist Diamante. 

Dominic Caruso (BS, LeBow, 1980), the 
retired Executive Vice President and Chief 
Financial Officer of Johnson & Johnson, 
joined the board of directors at McKesson 
Corporation. 

Blair Christie (BS, LeBow, 1994; MBA, 
LeBow, 1999) was appointed to the board 
of directors of BMC, a global leader in IT 
solutions for the digital enterprise. 

Michael J. Dolan (MBA, LeBow, 1985) 
retired in August 2018 as Senior Vice 
President of Exxon Mobil Corporation, after 
38 years of service.

Dana Dornsife’s (BS, LeBow, 1983; HD, 
2014) Lazarex Cancer Foundation earned 
two legislative victories at the state and 
national level. The Foundation helped 
write the recently approved HB-126 bill 
in Pennsylvania which will help cancer 
patients pay for experimental trials 
and treatments. Additionally, Congress 
approved and President Trump signed the 
House Appropriations Committee Fiscal 
Year 2019 Labor, Health and Human 
Services, Education Funding Bill, which 
included language aimed at increasing 
access among cancer patients seeking 
experimental treatment. 

Carl Dranoff ’s (BS, CoE, 1970; HD, 
1986) company Dranoff Properties was 
honored with one of the “2018 Real Estate 
Influencer” awards by the Philadelphia 
Inquirer for its construction of One 
Riverside, which was named “Project of 
the Year.” In addition, in November 2018, 
Mr. Dranoff was listed in the Philadelphia 
Business Journal’s “Philadelphia Power 
100” list. 

Capt. Chris Ferguson (BS, CoE, 1984; HD, 
2009) was officially confirmed by Boeing 
to fly aboard the first crewed CST-100 
Starliner test flight to the International 
Space Station (ISS). 

Loretta P. Finnegan, MD, LLD Hon., ScD 
Hon., (MD, HU, 1964) a pioneer in Neonatal 
Abstinence Syndrome (NAS) research and 
treatment, received the Surgeon General’s 
Medallion during the National Convening 
on Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome hosted by 
the U.S. Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS). 

Dominic J. Frederico, CPA (BS, LeBow, 
1974; MBA, LeBow, 1982), President and 
CEO of Assured Guaranty Corp., was inducted 
into the Monsignor Bonner High School Hall 
of Fame, Class of 2018 in October.

Sean Gallagher (BS, LeBow, 1993) officially 
retired from Goldman Sachs on September 
30, 2018.

John A. Georges (MBA, LeBow, 1957) was 
featured in an article, “Meet the Wall St. 
Millionaire who Pleaded for Newsprint 
Tariffs,” in the Philadelphia Inquirer 
about his plea to the International Trade 
Commission for newsprint tariffs. 

Rajiv L. Gupta (MBA, LeBow, 1972) was 
featured in an article in India Abroad 
regarding the Raj and Kamla Gupta 
Professorship in Infectious Diseases at 
Johns Hopkins Medical School. His family 
foundation, the Ujala Foundation, which he 
and his wife Kamla run, committed funds for 
the Professorship and its operating expenses. 
Mr. Gupta also received the A.J. Drexel Paul 
Award from Drexel University in 2018.
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Clare Hart (BS, LeBow, 1983) was appointed 
CEO of Williams Lea, a global business 
process outsourcing organization. Williams 
Lea is a business unit of Williams Lea Tag, 
a global marketing production and business 
support services provider with combined 
revenues of $1.2 billion and 10,000 
employees operating in over 195 cities across 
40 countries. 

Nina Henderson (BS, Westphal, 1972) 
co-chaired The Foreign Policy Association’s 
Centennial Gala, held in October 2018. Ms. 
Henderson serves on the board as a Director 
of the Foreign Policy Association. 

Robert M. Koerner, PhD, PE, NAE, DGE, 
Dist. MASCE (BS, CoE, 1956; MS, CoE, 
1963) was honored with a second named 
sustaining lectureship on behalf of the 
Middle East Geotechnical Association at its 
annual conference. 

J. Michael Lawrie (MBA, LeBow, 1977), 
Chairman, President and CEO of DXC 
Technology, was featured on the list of “The 
Best-Performing CEOs in the World 2018” by 
the Harvard Business Review. 

Gary K. Michelson, MD (MD, HU, 1975; 
Former Resident, HUH, 1979), was profiled 
in an article “Dr. Gary K. Michelson: The 
Benevolent Catalyst” in CSQ magazine which 
discussed his career.

Carol Hansen Montgomery, PhD (MS, CCI, 
1969; PhD, CCI, 1980) was profiled in an 
article in the Quad City Times about running 
marathons at 83 years old. 

Hon. Sandra Schultz Newman (BS, 
Westphal, 1959; HD, 2001) was quoted 
in an Associated Press article titled, 
“Republicans move to Remake Court after 
Gerrymandering Case.” 

Denis O’Brien (MBA, LeBow, 1987) received 
the “2018 Executive of the Year” award from 
the Chester County Chamber of Business and 
Industry at a ceremony in November.

Richelle Parham (BS, LeBow, 1991; BS, 
Westphal, 1991) was appointed to the advisory 
board of Encantos Media Studios, PBC, a 
family entertainment and education company. 

Malik Rose (BS, SoE, 1996; HD, 2009) was 
inducted into the San Antonio Sports Hall 
of Fame, Class of 2019. Mr. Rose played 13 
seasons in the NBA. In July 2018, he was 
named Assistant General Manager of the 
Detroit Pistons. 

Sandra Sheller, MA, ATR-BC, LPC (MCAT, 
CNHP, 2004; Post-Secondary Certificate, 
CNHP, 2005) co-authored an article titled 
“Family Care Curriculum: A Parenting 
Support Program for Families Experiencing 
Homelessness” that was published in the 
September 2018 issue of the Maternal and 
Child Health Journal. 

Stan Silverman (BS, CoE, 1969; MBA, 
LeBow, 1974), founder and CEO of Silverman 
Leadership, reached a career milestone in 
June 2018 by writing his 200th nationally 
syndicated weekly article published in the 
Philadelphia Business Journal and 42 sister 
publications titled “Seven Principles for 
Building an Enduring Business.”

Norman R. Smith, EdD (BS, LeBow, 
1969; MBA, LeBow, 1971), President 
Emeritus of Elmira College and of 
Wagner College, received the American 
Association of University Administrators’ 
2018 Trachtenberg Award for Outstanding 
Leadership in Higher Education, and he was 
keynote speaker at the Association’s Annual 
Leadership Conference.

Barbara Boyle Sullivan (BS, LeBow, 
1958) received the Albert Nelson Marquis 
Lifetime Achievement Award from Marquis 
Who’s Who. 


